CLASS OF 1951 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Minutes of September 29, 2012 Meeting

Members present: Howie Allen, Al Brout, Pete Henderson, Bob Hopkins, Bill Leffler, Peirce McKee, Loye Miller, Henry Nachman, Charlie Russell, Parke Sickler, Jack Weingarten, Ed Weisenfeld, Joe Welch.

Minutes of the October 8, 2010 meeting were approved. (the Executive Committee did not meet in 2011).

Treasurer Ed Weisenfeld presented his financial report for the fiscal years ending June 30, 2010, 2011 and 2012 (copy attached). The number of dues-payers has declined from 296 to 221 (25%) over this period, resulting in a deficit for the most recent year. Reasons for the decline are not clear (deaths? the economy? a non-reunion year?). Our bank balance remains positive. The report was approved. The Treasurer was directed to compile the names of those who ceased paying class dues over the past three years.

Sixtieth reunion co-chair Loye Miller presented the financial report for the reunion showing a deficit of \$1,317 which was covered by the class treasury.

Head Agent Howie Allen reported that our class raised \$205,785 in the 2012 Dartmouth College Fund campaign, 20% more than our goal and a new record for classes 61 years out. Participation was 58.5% (197 donors).

Herb Knight's Planned Giving report shows 74 members of the Bartlett Tower Society, with no additions in the past year. \$5,378,000 has been contributed to the College as a result of 20 realized bequests since graduation.

Henry Nachman reported that our class scholarship fund has grown to \$196,982 and is supporting 3 current undergraduates.

Loye Miller announced that the College will no longer bill alumni classes for Alumni Magazine subscriptions. It was moved and approved that class dues not be adjusted pending further review of the class' bottom line.

It was moved and approved that the 2013 fall mini-reunion be held in Hanover on October 12-13 (Dartmouth football at home vs. Yale).

Respectfully submitted,

Pete Henderson, Secretary